City of White Georgia
City Council Meeting
May 2", 2022

Present at the meeting were Mayor Pro Tem Gary Crisp, Council
members Stephanie Nichols, Ryan Evans, City Attorney Leslie, and City
clerk Twanda Hill. Not present Council member Charles Buttrum

The meeting was called to order. Council member Nicholson opened
the meeting with an invocation. Council Member Gary Crisp lead the

room in saying of the Pledge.

The Minutes from the April 5th, 2022, council meeting was approved.
None opposing.

Twanda Hill gave city hall updates as following, reminded everyone to
vote for a new mayor and city hall has water leak from the roof and
need to be repaired.

Anthony gave Jimmy Nichols gave water report with 2 leaks for the
month of April in whispering pines and 1 at Richards, and 2, 850,
000,000 gallons of water for the month of April. Repairs done on the
clubhouse were done and the contractor done a great job. Anthony
also explained the leak at city hall.

Chief Blake Davidson presented the police had several theft reports.
the arrest for the theft of an ATV (side by side) that was stolen from the
county. Chief Davidson stated the police dept had made a few arrests in
the theft case. Chief Davidson also announced he was starting a food
pantry here at City Hall because he had a quiet a few people asking
about the food boxes which we no longer give out. Chief Davidson
stated he would ask for donations for the pantry from the local grocery



stores. He stated we have shelves donated from Ace Hardware that
have been installed by Anthony. William Watkins stated he would reach
to the food program for future donations.

Mayor Pro Tem stated the council would address the Richards Road
Project with Eddie and Terry. Mayor Pro Tem stated the project was not
finished and Eddie stated he highlighted and read a few things from the
contract that had not been completed by the contractor. Mayor Pro
Tem Gary asked has the bill been paid and City Clerk Twanda Hill
advised him, it had not been paid because she was advised by (him)
Mayor Pro Tem Gary not pay the bill until the Richard Road Project had
been completed. Council member Nichelson presented documents
from Rentz McDuff stating the processing of the Richard Roads Projects
to Eddie.

Terry Cornwell asked about his property and what was going to be
done, Mayor Pro Gary stated we will have to look further into the

matter.

Mayor Pro Tem Gary asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting and
Councilmember Nichelson made a motion. Mayor Pro Tem Gary
adjourned the meeting at 7:30pm



